
 
 

 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Alameda, CA 94502      ● Phone (510) 567-6790      ● Fax (510) 337-9234      ● www.acgov.org/aceh 

Alameda County 
Department of Environmental Health 

 

Public Notice 
Vasco Road Landfill 

Report of Facility Information (RFI) Amendment 
Date of Notice: May 8, 2019 

  
PROJECT TYPE/NUMBER:  Application for a RFI Amendment / SWIS# 01-AA-0010 
 
PROJECT LOCATION:  Vasco Road Landfill  

4001 North Vasco Road 
     Livermore, CA  94551 

   
FACILITY APPLICANT  Diana Ratto, Operations Manager, Vasco Road Landfill 
AND CONTACT:     Republic Services of California, LLC 

Tel. (925) 453-3620 
 

LEA ACCEPTANCE DATE:   May 7, 2019 
      
LEA CONTACT:   Jane Auyeung, Senior Registered Environmental Health Specialist 

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health, Office of 
Solid/Medical Waste Management, Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) 

     Tel. (510) 567-6768, Jane.Auyeung@acgov.org 
      
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health, Office of Solid/Medical Waste Management, Local 
Enforcement Agency (LEA) for the Department of Resources, Recycling, and Recovery (CalRecycle), has 
received an application for a Report of Facility Information Amendment for Vasco Road Landfill (VRL) on 
April 11, 2019. The application was deemed approved and acceptable for filing on May 7, 2019.  
 
Description of the Proposed Changes: 
There will be no change to the existing permit. The proposed changes in this RFI Amendment include 
updating the following to reflect the current and proposed design and operational changes at the facility: 

a. Site Plan; 
b. Equipment and Personnel Lists; 
c. Various appendices to reflect current operations and procedures; 
d. Non-Water Quality Corrective Action Plan and Cost Estimate; 
e. Remaining Site Capacity and Site Life Information; 
f. Information on Current and Planned Landfill Phasing; 
g. Environmental Control Systems (Text and Figures); 
h. Parts E and F of the Joint Technical Document (JTD) – Preliminary Closure and Post-

Closure Maintenance Plan (PCPCMP). 
 

For Additional Information:  
Additional information about the application is available for public review at the Alameda County 
Department of Environmental Health located at 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Alameda, CA 94502. To 
review a copy of the application and supporting documents, please contact Jane Auyeung. 
 
Availability of Appeals: 
Any appeal will be processed in accordance and pursuant to Public Resource Code sections 44307. For 
additional information, you may contact the LEA or review regulations online at 
http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/codes_displaySection.xhtml?lawCode=PRC&sectionNum=44307.    
 
This public notice was prepared pursuant to Title 27, CCR, Section 21660.1. 


